BENEFITS JUSTICE CAMPAIGN

 7 May 2013           Press release                   Immediate
Bedroom Tax Campaign Gathering Strength

A letter sent to the leader of Sheffield City Council on 26 march signed by 50 trade union activists and tenant representatives setting out the four demands of the Sheffield Benefit Justice Campaign has gone unanswered.

The four demands are that eviction for rent arrears caused solely by benefit cuts should not be carried out; the cut in council tax benefit should be withdrawn; no court proceedings should be used to enforce payment; employees who decline to carry out enforcement procedures should not be disciplined.

The letter instead urges councillors to stand with the those affected and refuse to co-operate in the government’s plans to impoverish people who are already poor.
Several councils have already pledged not to carry out evictions and others are reclassifying bedrooms to avoid making cuts to housing benefit.. Some housing association landlords are doing similar things and actively supporting their tenants’ campaign against the bedroom tax because loss of rents threatens their  financial stability.We would like to see this happen in Sheffield. In a further move the national campaign is getting support from a wide range of tenants groups, tenants federations and campaign groups around the country as they sign up to the campaign’s statement of aims. 

“We started out in January crammed into a committee room. At the first national summit we had to get a large university lecture room. Support from around the country now includes the Welsh Tenants Federation and is so massive that we have had to move to the Central Hall, Westminster the largest conference venue in London for the second summit on 11th May.”

 A coach to the summit will leave Sheffield from Paternoster Row on Saturday at 7.15. am and tickets are £3. To book ring 248 3937. 
Meanwhile a city wide petition is being circulated demanding evictions due to the bedroom tax. Local campaign supporters have also organised two further estate meetings on 7th May at the Newfield  Green Tenants Hall, Gleadless Rd at 6pm and at Colley WMC Margetson Rd Parson Cross 9th May at 7pm to build support.  
A recent International Workers’ Day celebration at the Plug nightclub raised hundreds of pounds to fund the campaign. The GMB union has pledged support for the campaign and a donation of £100. The union UNITE has provided help with printing of leaflets and publicity material.
Following that a town centre  protest in Sheffield  is also planned for 18th May.
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